
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STANISLAUS COUNTY 

IHSS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

MINUTES  
 

02/28/03 

 
 

Committee Members Present:  Jeffrey Lambaren Madelyn Amaral Rose Martin 

 Ora Scruggs  Jose Acosta  Connie Muller 

 George Sharp   Christine Munoz Linda White   

 

        

Committee Members Absent:   Kenny Brown   Dwight Bateman 

          

       

IHSS Staff Present:    Jan Holden  Larry Baptista 

 

CSA Staff Present:     

 

 

OPENING REMARKS by CHAIRMAN JEFFREY LAMBAREN 

• Meeting called to order at 1:07p.m. 

• Announcement made for public comment. 

 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

• No public comments were presented. 

 

 

 

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES  

• February 14, 2003 minutes: Motion M/S/A to accept minutes with no corrections. 

 

 

BUDGET UPDATE by Jan Holden 

• Jan Holden said there is nothing new to report and the State budget is still in flux. 

• Jan said the Legislative Analyst Office recommended that all the Department of Aging programs be consolidated into 

the Department of Social Services. 

• The Governor’s proposal recommends that the IHSS program be realigned meaning that the total costs would defer to 

the Counties along with an increase in sales tax to pay for it.  The legislative analyst disagreed with the Governor’s 

recommendation and said that the IHSS program should be split 50% county and 50% state share. 
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• The legislative analyst also stated that the realignment of Adult Protective Services makes sense. 

• Jan said the the CEO’s office gave the County budget update and although the County budget appears to be okay for 

this year, next year is still unknown. 

 

 

PROCESS/UNION ORGANIZATION  

• No new information was available. 

 

 

OLMSTEAD UPDATE by George Sharp 

• Passed out copies of the Olmstead Update draft. 

• Committee reviewed and discussed the outline of the draft. 

• George envisions that housing will be the biggest obstacle to the Olmstead implementation. 

• George said that President Bush has proposed 1.75 billion to the States to help implement Olmstead. 

• The Olmstead is to be implemented by April 1, 2003. 

 

 

HOMEMAKER MODE UPDATE by Jan Holden 

• Jan Holden is hoping to get approval to hire 4 homemakers plus one supervisor on the Board’s agenda sometime in 

March.    

• Jeff suggested for staff to write a letter of support for the approval of the Homemakers. 

 

 

IHSS PROGRAM UPDATE by Jan Holden 

• Passed out copies of compliance letter and reviewed copies of the County Fiscal Letter (CFL). 

• Reviewed each letter and discussed. 

• Jeff Lambaren asked CSA Staff to gather information on the breakdown costs of the IHSS program and bring that 

information to a future meeting. 

 

 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

• Madelyn Amaral asked if the committee should insert the mission statement into the bylaws. 

• Motion M/S/A: to insert the mission statement into the committee bylaws. 
 

 

 

AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING 

• Budget Update 

• Olmstead Update 

• Union Process 

• Homemaker Update 

• Approval of letter supporting the hiring of County Homemakers 

• Employee/Employer Relations Ordinance 

• Public Authorities in other Counties 

• Written report from PHN Judy Bournival on Senate Sub-Committee on Aging and Long-term Health Care hearing on 

February 18, 2003, attended by IHSS Advisory Committee member Ora Scruggs. 
 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned @ 2:00 p.m. 

Larry Baptista, Recorder 
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